COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE 1

Tuesday, February 06, 2007

QUESTION No: 14
QUESTION: Councillor C. Keane
"To ask the Manager for an updated report on the taking in charge of Stonepark Estate as requested by the residents and this Councillor and that this report includes a list of outstanding works as outlined by Parks Department and other Departments, to state how and when it is proposed to proceed with those works and complete the taking in charge process of the whole estate i.e. Roads/Parks/Planning/Environmental issues addressed"

REPLY:
A Section 180 request has been received from the residents of Stonepark Abbey, on       1st November 2006, requesting that the Council initiate the procedures under Section 11 of the Roads Act 1993, for the taking in charge of the estate.  This request was accompanied by a copy of a plebiscite which the residents have carried out under Section 180 of the Planning and Development Act 2000.           

The Council have been carrying out the necessary surveys and costings in respect of the roads and services and open spaces in the estate, in order to progress this matter.  
It is expected that the survey in respect of open spaces will be completed in approximately two weeks.  The roads and services survey has been completed.  
A letter offering the estate for taking in charge was received from the developer on       26th January 2007 and is being examined at present.

Should the Council decide to act on this request the surveys as outlined above can be utilised in bringing the matter to a satisfactory conclusion.                                                                                  

